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Federal: Reauthorization of TEA-21

The U.S. House of Representative today approved H.R. 3087, a bill that provides for a 5-month extension of TEA-21.  Sources on Capitol Hill have indicated that the Bush Administration, the U.S. Senate, and House leaders are in support of H.R. 3087.

Yesterday, the Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works and the Senate Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs Committee both unanimously (by a voice vote) approved legislation providing for a five-month extension of TEA-21.  The full Senate will now consider these committee bills.

The House and Senate extension bills would both maintain current program structures and fund programs at the levels included in the fiscal year 2004 budget resolution, including a pro-rated share of about $36 billion for the federal-aid highway program, and a pro-rated share of about $7.3 billion for the federal transit program.
The MTA remains concerned about language in the TEA-21 extension bills that allow States maximum highway program funding flexibility, with reconciliation later among the various highway program accounts.  This language, if adopted, may permit Caltrans to fund the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), rather than the MTA’s Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) and Regional Surface Transportation (RSTP) programs.  The MTA relies upon, in part, CMAQ and RSTP funds to operate the Gold Line, Rapid Bus, and Para-Transit Services.

Local

This morning, the Transportation Committee of the L.A. City Council approved the transfer of up to $50,000 from Prop C Funds to provide technical support for the development of a consensus-based list of short and mid-term projects for the 101 corridor.

Committee Member Tom LaBonge expressed his interest in creating a plan that works for the existing corridor, that doesn’t include property takes, and that “doesn’t stop before it starts.”

In addition, at a Special Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee meeting this morning a proposal regarding Maglev technology and the City’s participation in proposed Maglev JPAs were discussed relative to a motion (Bernson-Holden-LaBonge) requesting that Council support the feasibility of a regional Maglev program.

DOT and SCAG testified on Maglev technology in SoCal.  SCAG stated its strong interest for Maglev.  Wayne Tanda and Jim Okazaki, representing DOT, noted several concerns they believe merit further analysis.  

Mr. Okazaki and Committee Members Villaraigosa, Smith and LaBonge expressed strongly that the MTA should be a key participant/decision maker in these discussions.  Mr. Okazaki said that the MTA Board should play a role and that the MTA should contribute funding.  

The committee directed DOT to return in 30 days with an interim status report, including technical and financial considerations and an LAX component.  A full report will be provided with clearly stated recommendations.

For more information on the matters in this Legislative Brief please contact MTA  Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or Government Relations Administrator, Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262 on the Federal Brief or Wilbur Babb, Government Relations Manager for Local Affiars at (213) 922-2267 or Government Relations Officer Lee Broekman at (213) 922-4145 on the Local Brief.
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